

# 江苏省 2024 年普通高中学业水平合格考试 英语仿真模拟试卷 01

第一部分: 英语知识运用(共两节,满分	: 40 分- :)				
第一节 单项填空 (共10小题;每小题	1分,满分10分-				
1. The dealer wanted to make a p	rofit from selling the ancient vase to the				
museum.					
A. grocery B. antique C. w	relfare D. fashion				
2. A great hall has been in ord-	er to ease the problem of dining congestion (抓				
堵) in our school.					
A. put up B. taken up C. se	et up D. looked up				
3. A recent study found that the number of	f smartphone users sharply so far.				
A. has increased B. ha	ave increased				
C. is increasing D. as	re increasing				
4. More trees on both sides of	of the road in our city this coming winter				
holidays.					
A. are planted B. w	ere planted				
C. will be planted D. h	ave been planted				
5. Later, the medicine was tested on mala	ria patients, most of recovered.				
A. which B. who C. w	hom D. whose				
6. All the restaurants are listed on the pap	er you can choose one to have				
lunch easily.					
A. although B. because C. so	that D. if				
7. Linguists and editors are now at work on a new dictionary next year.					
A. to publish B. being published	C. published D. to be published				
8 from her friends and her belov	ed ice hockey team, Cathy started to feel lonely				
and helpless.	9				
A. Separating B. Separated C. B	eing separated D. Had separated				
9. The sun shines brightly in the sky_ us	light and heat.				
A. that give B. having given C. to	give D. giving				
10. —I'm really nervous about the comin	g competition.				
— I'm sure you can do it well.					
A. I agree with you B. Good idea	C. Take it easy				
第二节 完形填空 (井 20 小题, 每小题	15分				



剋   实	<b>卜</b>	.,从	短叉后各题所	r给H	<b>勺A、B、C</b> 木	∐ D	四个选项中,选出可以填入空
白处的品	白处的最佳选项,并在答题纸上将该项涂黑。When Judy, Susan's daughter, took her						
first step	s in life,	Susa	n was in tears	. The	e disease that l	nad o	developed 11 left her
blind, and Judy's 12 of the world around her could be held back by Susan's							
shortage	of confid	denc	e in her mobi	lity.	"I even felt u	nsaf	e to do something as13_
as take h	er to the	park	," Susan said.	"I ha	ave the courag	e to	get across streets alone but the
thought	of doing i	it wi	th my baby w	as _	14 to 1	ne."	So Susan decided to15_
a guide d	dog. "I ex	pect	ed by having	a gu	ide dog I'd fee	l sai	fe to 16 the streets to
take Jud	y to the p	ark.	I had no idea	that	having a guide	e do	g would17 me to do
so much	more and	lhov	wit would	18	my life."	4.	
	D) (28	1000	17 <sup>e</sup> 11 i				બેd Judy's safety as her job,
							her. "Sometimes Judy
							ld laid herself across my body
							Susan took Judy to the
							to take Judy out, so
being able to do these things gave me a sense of that I didn't think I'd have							
again."		1.	1.12	1			al 1 a . 1 al 1
Susan advised other blind people preparing for parenthood to hug the chances that having a guide dog can26 "Having a dog teaches children to respect and27							하는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 되었다. 그는 것이 되었다. 그리고 있는 것이 되었다. 그는 것이 되었다. 그 것이 되었다. 그런 것이 없는 것이 없는 것이 없는 것이 없었다. 
							daughter 29 Hero.
							Process And Called No. 1904 Southern 1904 Southern 1904
The connection between us was so deep and so strong that words can't30 what the dog meant to me."							words can t what
000000			smoothly	C.	actually	D.	quickly
					challenge		comfort D. responsibility
	obvious				in the second		special
enous at					0.0000000000000000000000000000000000000		CONTRACTOR CONTRACTOR
	terrifying						confusing D. annoying
			train		80.87		search
			watch				choose
			remind				intend
18. A.	change	В.	save	C.	enrich	D.	damage
19. A.	got on	В.	took on	С.	turned on	D.	carried on
20. A.	consider	В.	manage	C.	control	D.	lead
21. A.	ran	В.	drove	C.	stopped	D.	slept
22. A.	protect	В.	greet	С.	observe	D.	ignore
23. A.	home	В.	side	C.	feet	D.	end



满分 30 分-

)

24. A. negative B. attracted	C. confident D. stressed
25. A. honor B. humour	C. balance D. independence
26. A. leave B. create	C. admire D. hold
27. A. leave alone	B. give away C. look into D. care for
28. A. nothing B. something	C. anything D. everything
29. A. rather than	B. thanks to C. apart from D. instead of
30. A. recognize	B. record C. describe D. settle
第二部分:阅读理解	(共15题 每小题2分,

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

It's school time again! You're probably feeling excited and maybe a little sad that summer is over. Some kids feel nervous or a little scared (害怕的) on the first day of school because of all the new things: new teachers, new friends, and even a new school. Luckily, these "new" worries only stay for a little while. Let's find out more about going to a new school. Most teachers kick off the new school year by introducing themselves and talking about all the things you'll be doing that year. Some teachers give students a chance to tell something about themselves to the rest of the class, too. When teachers do the talking on the first day, they often go over classroom rules and school rules so you'll know what's allowed and what's not. Please pay close attention.

You might already know a lot of people in your class on the first day, but it's a great day to make new friends, so try to say hello to kids you know and the new ones that you don't. Make the first move and you'll be glad you did, and so will your new friends!

Seeing old friends can make the first day an exciting one. You can make the day special by wearing clothes that you really like. Maybe you got a great T-shirt on one of your vacations, or a pair of shoes. It also can make you feel good to be prepared and have all the things you need, such as pencils, folders, and whatever else you'll be needing. But make sure that you pack (打包) them the night before in case you don't have time in the morning.

- 31. What does the the underlined phrase "kick off" in paragraph 2 probably mean?
  - A. Discuss. B. Experience. C. Explain. D. Start.
- 32. How do you probably feel if you happen to see an old friend on the first day of school?
  - A. Nervous. B. Lucky. C. Happy. D. Upset.
- 33. What do you usually do on the first day of school according to the text?



- A. Learn about school rules. B. Visit your former teachers.
- C. Pack your new clothes up. D. Go over your new lessons.
- 34. What does the last paragraph mainly talk about?
  - A. What to know about a new school.
  - B. How to prepare for a new school.
  - C. What to do on your first day of school.
  - D. How to make friends on your first day of school.

B

## Four beautiful trips combining bikes and trains

Ohio and Erie Canal Towpath Trail (小径)

The trail is an 87-mile pathway from Cleveland to Bolivar in Northeast Ohio. The Cuyahoga Valley Scenic Railroad (CVSR) stretches out separately along the trail from Akron to Thornburg Station, a 31-mile stretch that passes through Cuyahoga Valley National Park. The trail hugs the outline of the original Ohio and Erie Canal. Today, the trail passes many landmarks, including bridges, museums, and villages.

### Danube Cycle Path

It is a path that follows the Danube River for about 745 miles, from Donaueschingen, Germanny to Budapest, Hungary. The path is most popular in Austria featuring 245 scenic miles serviced by local and long-distance trains. Most cyclists choose to ride from west to cast with the flow of the river, to take advantage of the natural slope (斜坡) of bicycle traffic.

### Lehigh Gorge Rail Trail

The tail extends for 25 miles through woodlands next to the Lehigh Rive. A historic tourist railway called the Lehigh Gorge Scenic Railway follows the trail, allowing cyclists to create a one- way ride rather than backtracking. The rail trail is mostly flat and passes through Lehigh Gorge State Park. While the train operates most days, the bike service is only offered one weekend a month from May to November.

#### Cinder Track

The Cinder Track is a 21-mile broken-stone pathway along the coast of Yorkshire, England: The towns of Scarborough and Whitby, where the trail begins and ends, both have train stations near the trail. The train journey is not a direct pathway between the two towns—in fact, the tracks of the original direct pathway were removed to create the trail. The trail, meanwhile, hugs the Yorkshire coast, with views of seaside bluffs (峭壁), fishing villages, etc.

35. What is special about the Ohio and Erie Canal Towpath Trail?



- A. It offers a chance to visit museums.
- B. It goes past many cities and villages.
- C. It shares most of its trail with CVSR.
- D. It provides cyclists with a view of the sea.
- 36. What's the disadvantage of the Lehigh Gorge Rail Trail for cyclists?
  - A. The numerous sharp slope. B. The extremely rough path.
  - C. The connection with a railway. D. The time limit of bike service.
- 37. Which of the following covers the longest distance?
  - A. The Cinder Track.
  - B. The Danube Cycle Path.
  - C. The Lehigh Gorge Rail Trail.
  - D. The Ohio and Erie Canal Towpath Trail.

C"I feel lonely and hopeless, " said Lisa, a bright teenager from a loving home. "It seems that nobody wants to become my friend. What's wrong with me?"

Like Lisa, many of us experience loneliness. The truth is that all people, no matter what their age or character-even the most outgoing, wealthy and popular-experience loneliness at least sometimes. It's healthy and natural to want to be around people who care. After all, we've all heard "No man is an island." That's true. We all need others in our lives.

Solomon, the wisest man who ever lived, explains that if we want friends, we must be friendly and reach out to others. But it has risk. Because we are often afraid of rejection, many of us are unwilling to reach out to others. We take a safer way and wait for others to make friends with us. But if we want friends, we've got to get beyond this.

If making friends is your goal as well, you need to consider taking some measures.

Be willing to take the initiative (主动). If you see someone whom you would like to know, don't wait for her to make the first move. Get close to her and begin a conversation. Let her know in a non-aggressive (无攻击性的) way that you are interested in being friends with her.

Reach out to those who are lonely. When you see someone at school sitting alone, go over and talk to her. And don't let popularity decide whom you reach out to. You'll often be surprised at the beautiful qualities behind a shy appearance. Ask questions. Start your first conversation by asking this possible friend what she likes to do or asking about her family. Be sure to ask questions that cannot be replied with "yes" or "no". For example, don't ask "Do you have a dog?" Instead, say "So, tell me about your pets. " Avoiding asking "yes" or "no" questions makes your possible friend not end your communication



with a one-word answer.

- 38. Why does the author begin the text with Lisa's worry?
  - To set a sad tone.
  - B. To share Lisa's pain.
  - C. To teach readers a lesson.
  - D. To introduce the topic.
- 39. What can be a risk caused by reaching out to others according to the passage?
  - A. Putting ourselves in danger.
  - B. Being treated in a rude way.
  - C. Being refused by others.
  - D. Losing interest in communicating.
- 40. What can we know from Paragraph 5?
  - A. Popular people are often easy-going.
  - B. Just waiting for chances will help you make friends.
  - C. Shy people are hard to talk to.
  - D. A suitable way is important in making friends.
  - 41. Why does the author suggest not asking "yes" or "no" questions? A. It is considered unfriendly.
  - B. It isn't good for keeping a conversation going.
  - C. It will leave a bad first impression.
  - D. It shows the poor quality of the speaker.

D

Today, you can buy a pair of sneakers (运动鞋) partially made from carbon dioxide pulled out of the atmosphere. But measuring the carbon-reduction benefits of making that pair of sneakers with carbon dioxide is complex. There's the carbon dioxide that stayed in the ground, a definite carbon reduction. But what about the energy cost of cooling the carbon dioxide into liquid form and transporting it to a production facility? And what about when your kid outgrows the shoes in six months and they can't be recycled into a new product because those systems aren't in place yet?

Researchers are trying to help companies figure out how to account for each step in a product's life.

As companies try to reduce their carbon footprint, many are doing life cycle assessments to measure the full carbon cost of products, from the obtaining of materials to energy use in manufacturing, from product transport to users' behavior and end-of-life



disposal (处理). It's an impressively complex measurement, but such bean-counting is needed to hold the planet to a livable temperature, says low-carbon systems expert Andrea Ramirez Ramirez of the Delft University of Technology in the Netherlands.

Carbon use can be reduced at many points along the production chain—by using renewable energy in the manufacturing process, for instance, or by adding atmospheric carbon dioxide to the product. But if other points along the chain like transporting consume more energy or give off more carbon dioxide, Andrea notes, the final record may show a decrease rather than a reduction. A product is carbon-reduction only when its production actually removes carbon from the environment, temporarily or permanently.

In the rush to create products that can fight climate change, however, some companies have been charged with "greenwashing"—making products appear more environmentally friendly than they really are. Examples include labeling (用标签表明) plastic garbage bags as recyclable when their whole purpose is to be thrown away; using labels such as "eco-friendly" or "100% Natural" without official certification; and claiming a better carbon footprint without acknowledging the existence of even better choices.

- 42. How does the author lead in the topic of the text?
  - A. By listing specific figures. B. By putting up questions.
  - C. By referring to documents. D. By offering some solutions.
- 43. What does Andrea think of measuring the earbon cost of products?
  - A. Difficult but meaningful. B. Expensive but promising.
  - C. Energy-saving and affordable. D. Time-consuming and valueless.
  - 44. What can be defined as reducing carbon use in the production chain? A. Using renewable energy in production.
  - B. Changing carbon dioxide into material.
  - C. Reducing carbon footprint in products' life.
  - D. Cutting down carbon dioxide in transporting.
- 45. What can we know from the last paragraph?
  - A. Companies are sparing no efforts to reduce carbon use.
  - B. Plastic garbage bags must be labeled as "eco-friendly".
  - C. Most products are less environmentally friendly than before.
  - D. There is a long way to cut some companies' "greenwashing".
- 第三部分:阅读表达理解(共5题 每小题2分,满分10分)
- 阅读下列短文和问题, 根据短文内容和每小题所给的具体要求, 完成对该问题作答。 In the fall of 1985, I was a bright-eyed girl heading off to Howard University, aiming



at a legal career and dreaming of sitting on a Supreme Court bench somewhere. Twenty-one years later I am still a bright-eyed dreamer and one with quite a different tale to tell.

My grandma, an amazing woman, graduated (毕业) from college at the age of 65. She was the first in our family to reach that goal. But one year after I started college, she developed cancer. I made the choice to give up college to care for her. It meant that school and my personal dream would have to wait.

Then I got married with another dream: building my family with a combination of adopted (收养) and biological children. In 1999, we adopted our first son. To tay eyes on him was fantastic — and very emotional. A year later came our second adopted boy. Then followed son No. 3. In 2003, I gave birth to another boy.

You can imagine how fully <u>occupied</u> I became, raising four boys under the age of 8. Our home was a complete zoo — a joyous zoo. Not surprising, I never did make it back to college full-time. But I never gave up on the dream, either. I had only one choice: to find a way. That meant taking as few as one class each semester.

The hardest part was feeling guilty about the time I spent away from the boys. They often wanted me to stay home with them. There certainly were times I wanted to quit, but I knew I should set an example for them to follow through the rest of their lives.

In 2007, I graduated from the University of North Carolina. It took me over 21 years to get my college degree!

I am not special, just single-minded. It always struck me that when you're looking at a big challenge from the outside it looks huge, but when you're in the midst of it, it just seems normal. Everything you want won't arrive in your life on one day. It's a process. Remember: Little steps add up to big dreams.

- 46. Why did the author give up her education when she was young?(no more than 10 words)
- 47. What prevented her going back to college full time?(no more than 10 words)\_\_\_\_\_
- 48. For what reason did the author insist on having a college education?(no more than 10 words)
- 49. The underlined word "occupied" in Paragraph 4 probably means \_\_\_\_\_\_\_(no more than 5 words)
- 50. According to this passage, how would you deal with a challenge if you were faced with one?(no more than 10 words)

第四部分 书面表达 (满分 20 分-)

51. 你校正在组织英语作文比赛。请以身边值得尊敬和爱戴的人为题,写一篇短文



参赛,内容包括: 1. 人物简介; 2.尊敬和爱	戴的原因。							
注意: 1. 词数 100 左右;								
2. 短文题目和首句已为你写好。								
The person I respect								
There are many respectable people around us								
W 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12 12								
	16,							
	1000	75 6						
	30 00 10							



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。







🦰 微信搜一搜

Q 自主选拔在线



咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018